From: Allan Blutstein [mailto:ablutstein@americarisinglic.com]
Sent: Wednesday, August 16, 2017 12:04 PM

To: AGO - Info <AGO.Info@vermont.gov>

Subject: Request for public records

Please accept this email as a request pursuant to Vermont's public records law for copies of any guidance issued by the
Attorney General's office concerning the use of personal communication applications, such as Confide, Signal,
WhatsApp, etc., by State employees for State-related business. The time period of the requested records is August 1,
2016, to the present.

| agree to pay applicable fees up to $25.00. To minimize the burden of production, | am willing to accept documents in electronic format or
double sided copies.

Thank you in advance for your time and effort.

Sincerely,

/s/

Allan Blutstein

Vice President, FOIA Operations
America Rising

1500 Wilson Blvd., 5th FI.
Arlington, VA 22209

(703) 672-3776



